EXTRACT FROM INFORMATION AND STUDENT SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES: 11.5.10

10.20 
INVIGILATION 
Dr Scott presented a paper (Paper No: ISSC/10/15) which set out the new policy on invigilation. 
It was NOTED: 
(i) 
that the current average invigilation allocation for academic staff on the Coleraine, Jordanstown and Magee campuses was 1.7 invigilation sessions (in the case of the Magee campus, this took account of the employment of external invigilators to ensure that the invigilation load on that campus did not exceed that at the Coleraine and Jordanstown campuses); 

(ii) 
that the situation at the Belfast campus was somewhat different in that significant numbers of staff on that campus were already exempt from invigilation; 

(iii) 
that the most significant changes resulting from the new policy would be at faculty level; 

(iv) 
that, under the new policy, Deans would have responsibility for granting exemption from invigilation to categories of staff and for ensuring that the invigilation duties of such staff were undertaken by other staff in the faculty; and 

(v) 
that the new policy would result in the invigilation timetable for the Jordanstown campus being available, one week later than the publication date of the invigilation timetables for the Coleraine and Magee campuses. 

Following discussion, the Committee AGREED: 
(a) 
that in light of the revised invigilation loads across faculties and the costs of hiring external invigilators, the current practice of employing external invigilators at the Magee campus be not continued; and 
(b) 
that it be RECOMMENDED to Senate that the new Invigilation Policy, as outlined in Appendix 1, be approved to take effect from Semester 1 of AY 2010/11. 
APPENDIX 1

INVIGILATION POLICY
· All academic staff, up to and including Heads of School, are expected to be available for invigilation duties.

· Deans may grant exemption from invigilation to categories of staff (for example, staff in a particular school on a particular campus).

· Staff may be granted exemption from invigilation on an individual basis for specific days or for a particular examination period as follows:

· Heads of School must obtain written authorisation from the Dean;

· other academic staff must obtain written authorisation from the Head of School.

· Invigilation duties shall be allocated to staff in each faculty in accordance with the faculty’s proportion of the modules assessed by examination on that campus.  However, Heads of School are normally required to undertake one session only.

· Where a Dean grants exemption from invigilation to a category of staff, the Dean is responsible for ensuring that the invigilation duties of such staff are undertaken by other staff in the faculty.

· Where individual members of staff are granted exemption from invigilation, their duties shall be allocated as additional sessions to other staff in the school.

